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news LETTERSP

SHELLEY PUBLIC SCHOOL 16th October 2020VOL: 39  No.16

Principal’s ReportPrincipal’s Report

Welcome back to Term 4. I hope all our students had a great break over the holidays, 
and everyone had the opportunity to spend some fun �me with family and friends.

If Week 1 is anything to go by, Term 4 is going to fly by! With the easing of some of the COVID restric�ons, 
this week we re-commenced some short stage based assemblies. These assemblies are held outside and 
last only 10—15 minutes, but they are a great opportunity for our students to come together and 

celebrate their achievements. We will be presen�ng class awards every week, as 
well as Ci�zenship and White Awards in even weeks (Weeks 2,4, 6, 8) and Super 

Star Badges in odd weeks (Weeks 1,3,5,7,9). Assemblies will be held on: 

Ÿ Monday for Stage 3 (Years 5 and 6)

Ÿ Tuesday for Stage 2 (Year 3 and 4)

Ÿ Wednesday for Stage 1 (Years 1 and 2)

Ÿ Thursday for Kindergarten

A�ending these assemblies this week, Mrs Williams and I have been very pleased with the se�led manner 
in which Shelley students have returned to school and commenced a new term of learning. 

Upcoming events
Our Kindergarten and Year 2 classes have some exci�ng visitors coming on Monday next week! They will 
be mee�ng the keepers and some of the animals from Featherdale Wildlife Park. This incursion has been 
provided free of charge by Featherdale and will be not only be a fun but also educa�onal experience for 
our students.

Our 2020 Book Week celebra�ons are also planned for next week! The Children's Book Council of 
Australia deferred the celebra�ons this year due to COVID-19 and remote learning. This year will be a li�le 
different due to the considera�on of regula�ons concerning students mixing outside of their stage. We 
believe that the day is indeed an opportunity for all students to celebrate their love of books and this 
year's theme, 'Curious Creatures, Wild Minds' opens a world of possibili�es.

Students are encouraged to dress in the costume of a favourite book character and parade with the 
members of their grade. Unfortunately, we will be unable to host parents this year, but our photographer 
is sure to be busy on the day taking lots of photos for us to share with you on social media and in the next 
newsle�er. Book Week parades will be held on Wednesday 21st October and students are encouraged 
to wear their costume for the day. 

Grandparents Day is another favourite day in our school calendar, usually held in late October. 
Unfortunately, this year we will be unable to welcome the grandparents to our school for usual scones and 
morning tea, or class visits. We are, however, planning COVID celebra�ons for Grandparents -  par�cularly 
those who live close by the school! Look out for more details later in the newsle�er.
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Term 4 updates and reminders 
The Department of Educa�on's Term 4-COVID Guidelines for Schools was updated during the holidays. 
Whilst much of this informa�on was included in the updates emailed to parents at the end of last term, I 
have included an overview below.

From the DoE website: h�ps://educa�on.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/advice-for-families

“Schools are opera�ng full �me while ac�vely following health advice.

Schools con�nue to be safe, and opera�ons are in line with Australian Health Protec�on Principal 
Commi�ee (AHPPC) and NSW Health advice. All students should be learning on campus unless they are 
unwell or have a medical cer�ficate to support their absence.

The ac�vi�es that are permi�ed at school will be conducted in a way that is safe and appropriate in the 
current environment. Those that remain on hold will be reviewed during the term and will recommence 
when appropriate based on health and other relevant advice.

School A�endance
Ÿ In accordance with advice from NSW Health, parents and carers are reminded NOT to send children to 

school if they are unwell, even if they have the mildest flu-like symptoms.

Ÿ NSW Health has requested that schools encourage anyone who is unwell or has even mild flu-like 
symptoms, to arrange to be tested through their local medical prac��oner or one of the COVID-19 
clinics.

Ÿ Students and staff with flu-like symptoms will need to be tested and provide a copy of a nega�ve 
COVID-19 test result and be symptom-free before being permi�ed to return to school.

Ÿ Students who do not undertake a COVID-19 test result will not be permi�ed to return to school for a 10 
day period. Addi�onally, they must be symptom-free for at least 3 days prior to returning to school.

Ÿ Students who have seasonal allergic rhini�s or another condi�on that presents similarly to flu-like 
symptoms are s�ll required to get tested for COVID-19 and return a nega�ve test result. Where their 
symptoms con�nue beyond 10 days, students should provide documenta�on from their GP 
confirming their symptoms are typical for their condi�on. If the student develops new or changed 
symptoms, they should get tested for COVID-19. 

Ÿ COVID-19 tes�ng for students with complex health or disability may be challenging. In these situa�ons, 
schools will ask the parent or carer to have their child assessed by their medical prac��oner. Where a 
medical prac��oner determines that a COVID-19 test is not required, documenta�on must be 
provided to the school to confirm that the student does not have symptoms that warrant a COVID-19 
test. The cer�ficate must also indicate that the student is able to return to school.

Visitors on-site
Parents and carers and other non-essen�al visitors are not allowed on the school site (unless working in 
the canteen or uniform shop, or permission has been given by the Principal,  for an on-site mee�ng, under 
extenua�ng circumstances)..

What has changed?

The following ac�vi�es can now proceed for Term 4:

Ÿ  Saturday School of Community Languages will return to face-to-face learning.

Ÿ  Interschool ac�vi�es

Ÿ  Singing and chan�ng with strict restric�ons

Ÿ  Playing wind instruments with strict restric�ons

Ÿ  School formals, dances and gradua�ons with a COVID-19 Safety Plan

Ÿ  Excursions and day camps with strict restric�ons

Ÿ  Kindergarten orienta�on

Ÿ  Year 7 transi�on to high school.
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School Events

Ÿ Schools can plan for Year 6 formals and gradua�ons provided they occur in a COVID-safe way and they 
must follow the Year 12 advice for formals and gradua�ons. 

Ÿ Advice regarding all other end-of-year assemblies and gradua�ons are currently s�ll under review. 
Further informa�on will be provided later in Term 4.

Ac�vi�es on hold

The following events will con�nue to be reconsidered in Term 4. For now, these events must remain on 
hold.

Ÿ Interstate excursions

Ÿ Face-to-face professional learning for staff

Ÿ Parent and carer a�endance at assemblies and other school events

Ÿ School-based ac�vi�es that involve large gathering of adults. These include parent/community 
gatherings such as parent func�ons, working bees, fundraisers, school barbecues, large parent 
informa�on evenings and large on-site cultural events.”

Kindergarten Orienta�on
We are excited to be able to now plan for our Kindergarten Orienta�on to go ahead on site for our 2021 
Kinder students. There are of course s�ll many restric�ons and this will alter the format of our Orienta�on 
program.

We will be unable to hold our usual Parent Informa�on Session – however we are preparing some great 
online resources and informa�on packs which will be provided to all parents and carers of new 
Kindergarten students. 

For orienta�on, our new Kindergarten students will be placed into one of 4 groups (please note, this will 
NOT be their 2021 class). Each group will have two allocated Orienta�on sessions. We hope all our new 
families and students will be able to take advantage of this opportunity for the children to become familiar 
with the school, to meet some of the teachers and to take part in lots of fun ac�vi�es wither their new 
friends. 

NOTE: Parents WILL be allowed on school grounds to drop children off for Kindergarten Orienta�on. Entry 
will be via the Hadrian Ave Pedestrian Crossing gate and parents will drop / collect children at a designated 
mee�ng point. (Parents will not be able to wait on-site during orienta�on, but ONE parent will be allowed 
on school grounds for a maximum of 10 minutes for drop-off and pick-up).

The orienta�on dates will be
Ÿ Tuesday 17th November or Wednesday 18th November

Ÿ Tuesday 24th November or Wednesday 25th November

There will be two sessions on each of these days. Parents will be informed of which group and sessions 
their child will be a�ending soon via mail. (Please be aware that due to COVID restric�ons, we will need 
children to a�end ONLY on their allocated day and �me. Thank you for your understanding and support).

We look forward to welcoming all our newest students at Kindergarten Orienta�on.

Kindergarten 2021 - Enrol now!
If you have a child who will turn 5 before 30th July, 2021 and you intend to enrol them  at Shelley PS, please 

follow the link on our website to enrol online or contact the ofce for an enrolment form.

If you have a neighbours or friends with pre-school children, who intend to start Kindergarten next year, please 
advise them to apply  now. Our student numbers for Kindergarten have a signicant impact on school 

organisation for next year. We ask for your assistance in ensuring applications are sent in as soon as possible.
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Year 6 Events
Transi�on Program at Shelley: In Weeks 3 and 4, our Year 6 students will have the opportunity to 
par�cipate in our High School Transi�on program. This program is organised by their teachers to provide 
them with the experience of reading and following �metables, and adap�ng to working in changing 
learning spaces throughout the school day. The students look 
forward to this opportunity each year, and we hope Year 6 will find 
lots of benefit in ge�ng ready for High School.

Year 6 Fun Days: Although it has been unavoidable due to 
COVID restric�ons, we know our Year 6 students have 
missed out on some memorable events this year, such as 
camp and the Mini-fete day, but we want to ensure they 
have a great final term of primary school. We are 
planning TWO Year 6 Fun Days for later in the term. We are 
working with Supreme Incursions to coordinate two days of 
fabulous ac�vi�es including some fun team-building ac�vi�es, either 
a shelter building or 'Lego Masters style' Brick Building compe��on 
and even some Billy Cart building!  The cost per student will be 
approximately $30 and more informa�on will be coming soon to 
Year 6 parents.

Year 6 Assembly and Year 6 Farewell
Based on the current NSW Health and DoE advice, we are planning both a Year 6 day�me assembly and a 
Year 6 Farewell evening. At this stage, ONLY Stage 3 students and staff will be able to a�end the assembly. 
Only Year 6 students and supervising staff will a�end the Year 6 Farewell evening.

Unfortunately, the visitor restric�ons s�ll apply and only staff, students and essen�al visitors con�nue to 
be allowed on the school grounds. This means that the organisa�on of both events will need to be done by 
school staff. We appreciate this will be very disappoin�ng for parents, to be unable to be on school 
grounds on the day of the event, or for those keen to assist with the farewell evening.  Closer to the date, if 
the restric�ons are eased, we will of course adapt our plans accordingly. We would be delighted to be able 
to have parents come along to see their children at the farewell and at the assembly - but we will have to 
await advice closer to the �me. (If parents are unable to a�end these events, we will be looking at filming 
some parts of the celebra�ons to share with parents).

As Year 6 have been unable to fund raise throughout the year, in order to cover the costs of the farewell 
event, we will be asking parents to make a payment for the Year 6 farewell. We will endeavour to keep the 
costs as low as possible. (For those parents who have already paid a camp deposit earlier in the year, you 
will be in credit, and the fun day / farewell costs can be deducted from this amount). We an�cipate 
keeping the costs very reasonable, and in fact, it may not be much more than what parents would 
ordinarily spend through contribu�ons to fundraising ac�vi�es throughout a normal year.

Year 7 Selec�ve High School Placement in 2022
Applica�ons for Year 7 selec�ve high school placement in 2022 have opened.  To apply, visit

 h�ps://educa�on.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selec�ve-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7

for informa�on. The applica�on site is This website closes at h�ps://shsoc.educa�on.nsw.gov.au/  
10:00pm on Monday 16th November, 2020. You must apply before the closing date.

Applica�ons for selec�ve high school placement are considered mainly on the basis of the Selec�ve High 
School Placement Test results and school assessment scores. The Selec�ve High School Placement Test 
will be held on Thursday 11th March 2021.

If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7 selec�ve high school entry in 2022, you need to 
apply soon. You will need to apply on the internet using a valid email address (not the student's email 
address).

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7
https://shsoc.education.nsw.gov.au/
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Grandparents Day  - Art Gallery with a Difference!
“NSW Grandparents Day is a state ini�a�ve that celebrates the vital 
role that grandparents play in our society, as custodians of individual 
and cultural memories and as providers of care and love to their 
children and grandchildren. Grandparents Day recognises the 
irreplaceable role grandparents have in their families and in the wider 
community”.

“It celebrates the contribu�ons grandparents and older people make 
to their families and communi�es and recognises the diversity of 
grandparent rela�onships across age groups, cultural backgrounds, 
and geographical loca�ons.”

 “Everyone has fond memories of the being at their nan and pop's 
place – it's where you'd go to get the kind of love that only a 
grandparent can give!” Na�onal Grandparents day is held in October 
each year (this year it is Sunday 25th October). It is a day where we 
can acknowledge and celebrate our shared memories of being at 
home with our grandparents.

Our whole school Grandparents Days have been very popular over 
recent years. We love invi�ng all the grandparents for a scone and a 
cup of tea followed by a visit to the classrooms. Unfortunately COVID 
restric�ons will prevent us from this favourite Shelley tradi�on this 
year (We had planned on celebra�ng with our grandparents on 
Thursday 29th October).

However, the team at Shelley s�ll want to give our student the chance 
to acknowledge their grandparents – so we are working on a 
Grandparents Day art display! Every child in the school will have a 
piece of work included – and the display will be placed on the fences 
of the school, so that everyone passing by our school, can see the amazing work of Shelley PS students.

We know lots of grandparents live a long way away – and some grandparents can't come to visit the 
outside Art Gallery due to COVID restric�ons, but we hope everyone in the Shelley community will enjoy 
this colourful addi�on to our school fences when it appears. (The art will be on Blacktown Road, Pelleas St 
and Hadrian Ave. We will let parents know where each grade’s work is displayed once the art gallery is 
complete!).

Tell Them from Me PARENT Survey - (All parents K-6)
Our school is par�cipa�ng in the Partners in Learning parent survey, another part of the Tell Them from 
Me suite of surveys (student, teacher and parent surveys) on student engagement. The survey asks 
parents and carers ques�ons about different factors that are known to impact on student wellbeing and 
engagement.

Running this survey helps our school understand parents' and carers' perspec�ves on their child's 
experience at school. These include: communica�on between parents/carers and staff, ac�vi�es and 
prac�ces at home and parent/carer views on the school's support of learning and behaviour. This valuable 
feedback will help our school make prac�cal improvements.  

The survey is conducted en�rely online. We are invi�ng Shelley parents to complete this survey over the 
next week (survey closes on Friday 25th October).  Although par�cipa�ng in the survey is en�rely 
voluntary, your responses are very much appreciated. The survey is available in 23 languages.

To access the survey please follow the link:  h�p://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/q8bm6

More informa�on about the survey is available at: h�p://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/q8bm6
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/
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School Facili�es Updates
Top Field - Phase 1 (the oval) -  as you know was completed last term, however, we needed to give the new 
grass �me to se�le and establish. The Top Field will be open to students very soon (either end of Week 2, 
or Week 3 at the latest). Ini�ally the field will be open 3 days a week. 

Top Field - Phase 2 (the �ered synthe�c grass area and stairs to the oval) - is now very close to 
comple�on. We hope to also have this are open to students by the end of Week 2. Look out for photo 
updates on Instagram of Facebook, next week. 

K-2 Playground Equipment  - The tender process for this project was completed at the end of last term 
and has been awarded. The construc�on �me for the play equipment itself is about 8-10 weeks, so whilst 
this project may start by mid Term 4, we hope to have the K-2 playground equipment finished by the end of 
year.

Top Field - Phase 3 – with some money le� over from our current projects, we are now considering 
moving on to Phase 3 of the Top Field - the hill / grass area immediately behind the library. Having seen a 
number of very interes�ng children's playgrounds built on slopes, we are inves�ga�ng designs and costs 
to do a "3-6 playground", which would include synthe�c grass and / or so� fall, a rock climbing wall, some 
rope climbing and possibly two slippery dips. We hope to have the cos�ngs by next week and we will 
determine whether this is another project we can undertake this year or early next year. 

Kiss and Drop Facility: As some of you may be aware, we have been in discussions with Transport NSW 
and Blacktown Council intermi�ently over the past 7 years, to discuss the planned upgrades to Blacktown 
Rd / Prospect Highway and what this will mean for our school. You may have heard in the Federal Budget 
announcements that $120 million was allocated for the Prospect Highway upgrade. Within the first 6 
months of this project-  the necessary work will be undertaken at Shelley PS, including the installa�on of a 
Kiss and Drop facility inside our school grounds (just in front of the OOSH building). I will be mee�ng with 
Transport NSW again next week, as part of the pre-tender process and I an�cipate this work commencing 
within the next 3-4 months.

2021 Planning    
We are well underway with planning for Kindergarten 2021 orienta�on, which commences on Tuesday 
17th November. We look forward to welcoming our newest students.

We are also star�ng to plan for K-6 classes for 2021.  It is important that we have up to date informa�on 
about expected students in Years 1 to 6, as we begin organisa�on. If you will be moving over the Christmas 
holiday period, or your child will NOT be a�ending Shelley PS in 2021, please advise us as soon as possible. 

(There is a tear off slip below which can be completed and returned to the office).

Jo-Ann Campion

Name of Student: 

Name of Student: 

New School:  

Parent / Guardian's signature: 

Class: 

Class: 

Leaving Date: 

Date: 

In order to assist with our planning for next year please indicate below if you will be 
moving residence and/or your child will be a�ending a new school. 
Please return to the office or your child's teacher.

AR
E 

YO
U 

M
OV

IN
G?

#
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Advertisements are inserted in good faith. Shelley Public School does not endorse or carry responsibility for claims
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